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Village Council,

Unfortunately, I am unable to attend the retirement celebration to honor the many years of outstanding 
service of retired Chief Chad Shue.  I wanted to extend my appreciation and wish him a well-deserved 
retirement.

Over the years, our agencies have collaborated in many ways and worked very closely within the areas 
around Foxfire Village to provide public service to the community and citizens of Foxfire.  
Chief Shue has always gone out of his way to assist our Officers while setting up and working 
checkpoints, backing up officers when called for K9 or other support, assisting with the Rick Rhyne 
kids fishing event, and providing facilities for meetings or trainings.  He has also grown and developed 
his Officers by attending specialized training opportunities that we offered to the department when he 
did not have the resources available to provide additional training.  To say that he has been a true 
professional and close confidant would be an understatement when characterizing our relationship 
over the last seventeen years.  I will never forget one incident specifically where Chief Shue was 
assisting me when I had a person draw a firearm when being approached after dark.  I owe a lot of my 
professional growth and achievements to the support he has given me over the years.  I wish him all 
the best as he enters the next chapter in his life and will always be grateful for his many years of 
service to the residents of Foxfire.  Congratulations on your retirement.  Don’t be a stranger.

Respectfully,

Mark L. Dutton
Assistant Law Enforcement Director/Major 
State Boating Law Administrator
Law Enforcement Division 


